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Service Announcement 
  

Service Disruption at Pickering Civic Complex’ Council Chamber  
Purpose: Council Chamber Renovation  

Duration: Monday, August 11, 2025 to Saturday, April 11, 2026 
  

Construction for the Council Chamber Renovation will commence on August 11, 2025 and will 
continue until April 11, 2026. During this time, the Council Chamber will be closed.  

An interior area around the Chamber in the Civic Complex lobby will be blocked off to allow the 
renovation of the wall between the Chamber and the lobby. An exterior area around the Chamber will 
be blocked off and reserved for the General Contractor’s use. Please refer to the plan below for the 
approximate construction area.  
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Dust and noise mitigation measures will be implemented; however, some disruptions may still occur. 
Whenever feasible, service interruptions and particularly disruptive work will be scheduled outside of 
regular hours to minimize impact.  

The area within the construction barriers will be an active construction site under the control of the 
City’s contractor. Only authorized personnel may enter, under the supervision of the contractor, and 
while wearing all required personal protective equipment (PPE).   

The street parking on the north side of the Civic Complex will be reserved for the use of the General 
Contractor (three spaces), as outlined below.  

 

For additional information please contact:  

Diana Poida 
Senior Project Manager, Capital Projects 
Community Services Department 
Work: 905.420.4660 ext. 1031 
Email: dpoida@pickering.ca 
Service Disruption Line:  1.866.278.9993 
pickering.ca  


